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10 May 2002

Mr Peter Hallahan

Secretary

Senate Economics Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Mr Hallahan

INQUIRY INTO PUBLIC LIABILITY INSURANCE AND PROFESSIONAL INDEMNITY INSURANCE

Thank you for your letter of 11 April 2002 in which you invited the Standing Committee on Sport and Recreation (SCORS) to make a submission to the Economics Committee’s current inquiry into public liability insurance and professional indemnity insurance.

SCORS members have decided it would be inappropriate for SCORS to make a formal submission given that member jurisdictions each have their own rules about making such submissions.  

However members agreed that the results of a consultancy commissioned under the auspices of SCORS should be provided to the Economics Committee for information.  These documents are as follows:

· the full report of a review of sport insurance issues prepared for SCORS by Rigby Cooke Lawyers in early 2002.  This is not a public document and is provided on a confidential basis; and

· a summary of the Rigby Cooke Lawyers report, including a resolution adopted by SCORS in response to the report’s recommendations.  This is a public document. 

It will be noted that the SCORS resolution reflects general agreement on some proposals such as improved risk management and agreement that consideration of other proposals, including proposals for legislative change, should be pursued through national forums.  

It should also be noted that the report and its recommendations have not been formally considered by the Sport and Recreation Ministers Council.

I understand that should the Committee wish to include or refer to any part of the full report in its findings you will seek clearance from SCORS prior to doing so.  Please note that the full report is only available in PDF format.

If you have any queries please contact David Hobbs on (03) 9666 4348.

Yours sincerely

ROSS KENNEDY

Executive Director

Sport, Recreation and Racing 

Chair of SCORS
